WPCA Regular Meeting
May 14, 2020
         7:00pm   
 
Zoom Telea Conference
Members present: Richard Ramondetta, Will Szestakow, Ken Russell, Bud Phelps, Bill Griffin
Absent: Dick Hrinak
Guest: 
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Public Hearing: The public hearing was opened by the chairman. A notice was issued announcing 

The public hearing. There were no residents attending the public hearing. The chairman asked for a motion to close the public hearing. Will made the motion, seconded by Bill. The motion was voted, and passed 5-0-0.
Secretary’s report:  Will Szestakow made motion to accept the secretary’s report. Bud seconded the motion, the motion was voted and passed 5-0-0.
Treasurer’s report: Rita mailed the report to each member. 
The reports were reviewed by the committee and each report was discussed. 
Bud made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report, it was seconded by Ken, and voted and passed. 5-0-0
Chairman’s Report: Rich announced that he has written the report for the annual meeting.

Maintenance Report: Will gave his report on the bioxide usage. 

Rich reported that the three bleed values will be r4eplaced. New ones have been ordered.

The new ones have much longer life span. 

Norb: Norb did not have any updates. 
 New Business:   Ken made a motion to accept the revised budget total at $162,970.50, and the user fee to be set at $385.00 for all properties except those on a septic system, they will be charged $77.00. This is for the period from July 1 2020 to June 30, 2021. Will seconded the motion and it voted and passed 5-0-0 .
Rich will look into the situation of Rita getting a 1099 or a BOG employee.
Rich discussed that he may form a committee to look into a part-time engineer for POW/WPCA.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
